
 

 

Memorandum 
 

 

   
Subject: INFORMATION: Lead Agency for  

Pooled Fund Study TPF-5(468), “Structural 
 Behavior of Ultra-High Performance Concrete”.   

Date: 11/23/2020 

   
From: Cheryl Allen Richter, P.E., Ph.D. In Reply Refer To: B. Graybeal x33122 

 Director, Office of Infrastructure R&D HRDI-1 
 McLean, Virginia   
   

To: Patricia Sergeson  
 Pooled Fund Program Manager 

Research and Technology Program 
Development and Partnership Team 

 

 McLean, Virginia  
 
The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) is the lead Agency for the 
Transportation Pooled Fund Study TPF-5(468), “Structural Behavior of Ultra-High 
Performance Concrete”.  The FHWA Office of Infrastructure Research and 
Development accepts the role of lead Agency and agrees to receive, obligate, expend, 
and manage contributions from participating agencies. 
 
Participating states/agencies are asked to submit their funding transfer request (Form 
FHWA-1576), along with a copy of this memorandum to their respective FHWA 
Division Office for concurrence.  The Form FHWA 1576 is available on the homepage 
of the TPF Website (www.pooledfund.org). When completing Form 1576, FHWA 
Transfer Request, the column on the right-hand side entitled “Description of Entity to”, 
please type in “FHWA Office of Infrastructure R&D, HRDI-1, BPAC-040 Pooled Fund 
Project# TPF-5(468).  
 
 
Cc: Benjamin Graybeal 
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